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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2025-323

Introducer/Sponsor(s): Finance Committee (Council Members Salem, Freeman, Arias, Diamond, Howland, Lahnen and Pittman)

Date of Introduction: May 13, 2025

Committee(s) of Reference: F

Date of Analysis: May 15, 2025

Type of Action: Authorization of annual independent agreement 

Bill Summary: This bill authorizes the agreement with annual independent auditors Carr, Riggs & Ingram, LLC and the fees for the service.

Background Information: Section 5.11 of the Jacksonville City Charter requires the City Council to provide for an annual independent audit of the accounts and financial transactions of the consolidated government. Section 102.116, Ordinance Code, requires the use of RFPs to select the auditor to perform the annual independent audit. Carr, Riggs & Ingram, LLC, submitted a proposal to the City and was the highest ranked audit firm meeting. The contract will be for three fiscal years ending September 30, 2027, with the option for two one-year extensions. 

Policy Impact Area: Independent audit of the City 

Fiscal Impact: For the fiscal years ending September 30, 2025, 2026 and 2027 the fees will not exceed $425,000, $440,000, and $455,000, respectively. The total maximum fee shall not exceed $1,320,000, subject to the availability of budgeted funds.
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